Benton Beach Corporation

Annual Shareholders Meeting

November 26th, 2011

Board of Directors and Shareholders present:


Marjorie B. Spalding




Todd Chemacki


Carolyn B. Helander




Tim Chemacki


Lynne S. Ott





David Ott


Donna S. Chemacki




Holly Whelan


Heather B. Collinson




Jill Benton


Joel E. Helander




Sarah Cabrera


Ellen B. Fales





Edwin Benton


Jennifer Benton-Ruiz







Kate Fales







Quorum:
The meeting was called to order at 4:43 p.m. at the home of Joel E. Helander, 370 Vineyard Pt. Rd., with a quorum present by proxy.

Secretary’s

Report:
The minutes from the shareholders meeting held on November 27, 2010 were read aloud.  There were no corrections made.  Lynne made a motion that the minutes be accepted.  Jennifer seconded the motion and it carried.

Year in 

Review:
Donna read a synopsis of the year 2011 in review that she had written, pointing out the many highlights of the year as well as plans for the coming year.  Joel added that Hurricane Irene certainly tested the patience and resources of the board and offered a thank you for their work.  A copy of Donna’s “2011 Year in Review” is enclosed with the minutes.

Election of 

Board of 

Directors: 
The board of directors slate was presented as follows: Donna Chemacki, Joel Helander, Lynne Ott, Jennifer Benton-Ruiz, Ellen Fales, Todd Chemacki, Kate Fales, and Heather Collinson.  A symbolic in person vote was taken on the proposed slate of board of directors, as proxies would be counted later.  All were in favor.

Pasture

Rental:
Rental of the pasture for two years was also included on the proxy.  A symbolic in person vote was taken on the rental of the pasture for two years, as proxies would be counted later.  All were in favor.  

Appointment

Of tellers:
Donna appointed shareholders Tim Chemacki and David Ott to recalculate the proxy votes which had been received by mail in the preceding days.  They soon returned to report that of the 85.4% shares voted by proxy and in person, 100% had voted in favor of both questions on the proxy.

Proxy 

Comments:
Kasha Benton and Nancy Kerner thanked the board for their work.  Ken Spalding commented in favor of using the Capital Account for hurricane repairs at the beach.  He also suggested proxies being sent by e-mail to those who have e-mail.

Other business

And/or thoughts:


Jennifer brought up Edwin’s recent thoughts and ideas about the compostable outhouse.  Some discussion was had among shareholders about the future location of the outhouse.  Ellen relayed that the board would discuss this at future meetings and make any decisions necessary.    

Adjournment:


Kate made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Todd seconded it and it carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m. after which a lasagna dinner was served and memories from the time capsule were read aloud.








Respectfully submitted, 








Kate Fales, Secretary BBC

Benton Beach Corporation

November 24, 2012

Year in Review
This has been another exciting year at our wonderful Benton Beach. Family has come together to pull us through challenges once again. Many hands of family, and friends of family, worked diligently to restore our beloved beach to its former beauty after Hurricane Irene. It remains a place for rejuvenation and serenity. How fortunate we are to have this little piece of Heaven. Few have such an opportunity.

On April 28, just as the fence repair crew pounded the last nail, Jonathan Page delivered four female cows and a two week old calf to our pasture. At a later date he brought in a bull to bring the number to six. Although the bull was taken out early, the rest remained in the pasture until September 3. It is always a joy to see the cattle browsing the pasture.

The summer season began with a bang, as usual. It is rare for a weekend to go by without at least one event occurring. Multiple campouts, picnics, impromptu gatherings, boy scout activities, various church and social gatherings, veterans picnic, scientific instruction, and girl scouts, in addition to the usual swimming and boating. It remains a connecting place for all. What a great feeling to arrive at the beach for an afternoon swim and discover a cousin or two or an aunt or uncle who has been drawn to this special place. 

Mother Nature added a new challenge with a sudden storm which flew across the beach and ripped the canopy to shreds. Fortunately our old canopy had been repaired and was pressed into use in time for the family picnic. A new canopy will be made for the coming year made possible by to a generous  donation from Peggy Benton.

Once again our annual family picnic was a roaring success. About 50 people attended the traditional pot luck event. The preparation of the time capsule was a main event. Although the weather prediction was precarious, the day turned out to be beautiful. Wonderful food, great swimming and boating, games and  birthday celebrations for Marjorie Benton Spalding, 96, and sister Carolyn Benton Helander, 88, were observed. 

In September Bill Leete mowed the pasture and discovered that we must do battle with wild raspberry bushes as well as wild roses. Tactics for that are under investigation.

 As luck, or rather Mother Nature, would have it, Hurricane Sandy delivered a severe blow to our beach in October. Although precautions were taken, the tidal surge and wind once again proved to be a formidable enemy.  The outhouse, dock pieces, deck pieces, and picnic tables had been removed from the beach area in anticipation. However, the beach house was torn from its foundation and deposited smack dab in the entry of the parking area, preventing vehicle access. It was in an upright position, but a lower sill had been torn off along and some of the siding, and the already weakened floor is now worse than before. Mike Johnson, along with a small family contingent, managed to pull and roll the building far enough out of the way to allow access to the beach. The disposition of sand is worse than last year. Roger’s Island is completely covered with sand as is the area behind the canopy and across the stone wall and a good portion of the parking area. The southern edge of Roger’s Island has been completely cleaned of vegetation. The breakwater, once again, has sustained repositioning of stone. Currently, estimates are being gathered for sand and breakwater work. Decisions still must be made concerning the beach house. It should be noted that Edwin’s Polynesian umbrella remains intact.

As usual, many who love our beach, family, friends, Boy Scouts have come together to maintain our prize. Spring workday, fall Put the Beach to Bed Day and a multitude of other special unanticipated workdays have proved to be essential and heartwarming.  Some of the work included work on the deck, dock (including an extension), outhouse (including repositioning, a vent in the door and a solar fan in the bin), Polynesian umbrella(Edwin dug up and reinforced the foundation), beach house, raking, seeding, fireplace, shoveling sand, shoveling crushed stone in the road, fence repair, breakwater,  and pasture and meadow clean-up. 

The beach road remains to be an ongoing issue. Although in June 1 ¼” unprocessed trap rock was spread and in September 5 tons of 1 ¼’ and 5 tons 2’ rock were delivered and spread the road continues to need attention. Tidal water regularly crosses and undermines the road. Discussions are underway as to the best way to preserve and maintain the road. 

The rules and regulations were reviewed and revised. The ruling on dogs was modified so that from Nov. 1-March 31 dogs on leashes will be allowed. However, owners are responsible for cleanup and keeping dogs under control at all times, including barking. The unloading area behind the canopy must be kept clear and special directions for the compostable toilet are added. 

Benton Beach continues to be a harbor for all- a place of serenity and peace as well as a meeting place where family can reconnect, if only for a brief time. We are truly blessed and fortunate.

